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Pacific Heights 
Community  

News 

Summer Edition 2010  

 

UPCOMING EVENTS 
 

June 8—PHCA Meeting 7:30pm @LBP school 

September 14—PHCA Meeting 7:30pm @ Father Vachon 

October 12—PCHA AGM 7:30pm @LBP School 

 

Well summer is almost upon us and it’s time to get ready for camping, fishing 
and all of the other summer activities that we are used to.  Summer also 
means putting certain things on the back burner. As well, this is a good time 
to reflect on the last nine months within the Community.   
 

One of the points to reflect on is Fun Night.  Wow…this time no rain!  It was 
a nice night and the kids seemed to have a fun time.  A special thanks to Irene 
Schwalm and Liz Nahorney for coordinating and planning the evening.  
Thanks to the Executive, Father Vachon & Lester B. Pearson teachers, par-
ents and student volunteers for helping make this a great evening.  We also 
appreciate Myrna Huzan and Stacey Huzan-Aalen for arranging and coordi-
nating the prize room. 
 

During the next two months, I am requesting the residents of Pacific Heights 
to step up and volunteer to fill several positions in the Association.  Currently, 
several people on the board are covering two or three positions and this can 
cause for burn out.  In my case, I had taken on the roll of four positions and 
am also coaching soccer.  With that I found that I must step back from two of 
my positions.   One of those positions is Indoor Programs Coordinator.  Folks, 
this is quite serious.  If new people do not begin to volunteer, the activities 
that you and/or your family enjoy will stop being available.  We all under-
stand that people cherish their time, but if you are willing to get involved, 
please call me or someone on the executive. 
 

I leave you with this somber thought, during the summer months blood dona-
tions drop off because we end up getting busy with our own lives.  Please 
spare an hour and give one of the most precious things you can give to any-
one.  Please consider donating blood.  Call 1-888-2DONATE (1-888-236-
6283). 
 

Have a safe summer, 
 

Victor Marsollier 

President’s Message 

CHECK OUT THE PHCA WEBSITE!! 

Go to www.pacificheights.ca to see all 
the latest information in the com-

munity. Newsletters, events, pictures 
and more!  

Give us your suggestions, or just read the latest 
news from the PHCA! 

PHCA Fall Indoor Programs 

CANCELLED 
At this time, the PHCA does not have 
an Indoor Programs Coordinator.  If 

no one volunteers for this position by 
July 2010, programs will continue to 
be cancelled, possibly for the winter 

session as well.   

We need your help!! Call an associa-
tion member today! 

Pacific Heights Community AssociaƟon 

Annual General 

MeeƟng 
Tuesday, October 12th, 2010 

@7:30pm 

Lester B. Pearson School 

Pacific Heights is a community of ap‐
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Lester B. Pearson School 

3620 Centennial Drive 

683-7350 
 

Lester B. Pearson School has spaces 
available for students from Kindergarten to 
Grade 8.  Feel free to call the school at 
683-7350 if you have any questions about 
our school or if you would like to arrange 
for a tour of our school.  

It’s not too early to register for the 2010 – 
2011 school year.  The office 
will be closed in July and most 
of August for the summer 
holidays but will be opened 
starting on August 18, 2010. 

Fun Night 2010 
The sun finally smiled on May 7 as we prepped for Fun Night, meaning that our plan to have the bounce house outside went ahead and 
our chefs did not get rained upon.  What a relief! 

We scaled back our presence at Lester B. Pearson this year and put our games and concession into the small gym.  This made cleanup 
simpler, but did create a bit of crowding, especially as the Plinko game was so popular.  Over at Father Vachon, the elves were busy 
labeling and sorting all of the lovely goodies that were donated for the bake sale – there are some incredibly talented and generous 
bakers in our community!  Thank you so much for your contributions.  The prize room stayed open until well after 8:30 so that all the 
kids had time to spend their hard-earned tokens.  The elves in that room deserve some special mention, as it was crowded and a scene 
of mayhem throughout the night, yet they were still smiling at the end.   

Fun Night would not happen without the time and effort contributed by many parents, teachers and school staff – along with the 
volunteers from the Community Association.  Thank you to each one who took time out of your own busy lives to put in an hour or two 
(or more!) to make this event possible.  Some of you certainly went way above and beyond as you helped to set up, clean up, filled va-
cant spots and pitched in on short notice.  Your help was so very much appreciated! 

For those who came to Fun Night but were not scheduled to work one of the stations – please keep your eyes open for opportunities to 
be involved in future events.  Each person’s help – even just for one hour – lightens the load for everyone else. The Pacific Heights 
Community belongs to all of us, not just those who are involved with the Association or the Parent Councils or other formal groups.  
We’d love to get to know you and work beside you! 
 

Children from both schools sold a great number of tickets on our always-popular raffle.  Here are the results of the draws. 

Raffle Prize winners were:   

1st Place ($250 Safeway Gift Card) – Sjodin Family  

2nd Place ($200 WalMart Gift Card) – Carrie Trost 

3rd Place ($150 Canadian Tire Gift Card) – Mike Kachur 
 

Winners of the draws for raffle ticket sellers - $50 Walmart gift card for each winner: 

From Father Vachon School:      From Lester B. Pearson School:  

Erika-Elizabeth Caswell (AM Kindergarten)    Keinyn Morin (Grade 5) 

Kianna Huniak (Grade 2)      Dylan Flahr (Grade 5) 
 

We had great support, as always, from the business community.  Please take time to stop by these merchants/organizations to say 
thanks for helping us to make Fun Night successful: 

SaskEnergy  SaskPower   SIGA     Orange Computers 

M&M Meats  A Bit More Hip   Blue Line Taxi    St. John Ambulance 

Green Tea Spa  Giant Tiger   Affinity Credit Union    MP Kelly Block  

Yellowhead Pizza  Cooke Agencies   UPS Store (8th Street)   Partylite (Liz Nahorney) 

New Food Classics (donated burgers for concession) 

Mac’s on Diefenbaker (sponsored Plinko game and donated prizes)  

VBS/Sports Camp 

July 12th – 16th! 
 

  High Seas Expedition:      Mega Sports Camp: 
   Exploring God’s Mighty Love          The Great Comeback!  (Grade 2 – 6) 

   (Age 4– Grade 1)           Evenings:  6:30—8:30 pm 

   Mornings:  9:15—11:15 am         Choice of Hip Hop or Soccer! 

 

  

 

 
 

Westgate Alliance Church 

3315 Centennial Drive      Phone:  382-6512 

You may now register on line at www.westgatealliance.ca 
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NOW OPEN!! 
Furry friends bring your owners for your 

healthcare needs: 
 Physical examinations. 
 Vaccinations. 
 Dental care. 
 Surgeries. 
 Nutrition/weight 

counselling. 
 Prescription Diets.   
 Microchipping pets.  

 
 
 

To book appointments for your pets please call: 

934-VETS (8387) 
 

Drop in to see us, or weigh your pet for free, at: 
#9–110 Wedge Road, Saskatoon 
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Place an ad with the PHCA News!  Advertising prices: 

Business Card $25     1/4 Page $50          1/2 Page $85 
(All ad sizes are deemed to be approximate, and are at the discretion of the editor) 

 

For more information, go to www.pacificheights.ca or email 
Tannis at newsletter@pacificheights.ca 

COMMUNITY ASSOCIATION EXECUTIVE: 

   President - Victor Marsollier (978-3964) 

   Vice President - Andre Moss (978-0359) 

   Past President - Terry Stribbell 

   Treasurer - Daryl Campbell (978-1137) 

   Secretary - Tannis Beattie (242-7936) 

   Member at Large - Liz Nahorney (651-6108) 

   Member at Large - VACANT! COULD BE YOU! GET INVOLVED! 
 

TASK FORCE LEADERS: 

   L.B.P. School - Daryl Campbell (978-1137) 

   Father Vachon  - Liz Nahorney (651-6108) 

   Softball - VACANT! COULD BE YOU! GET INVOLVED! 

   Indoor Programs Coordinator - VACANT! COULD BE YOU! GET INVOLVED! 

   Rink Coordinator - Daryl Campbell (978-1137) 

   Soccer  Coordinator - Victor Marsollier (978-3964) 

   Events Coordinator  - Irene Schwalm (382-9101) 

      - Liz Nahorney (651-6108) 

    Citizens On Patrol Coordinator - VACANT! COULD BE YOU! GET INVOLVED! 

    Webmaster - Greg Schwalm (382-9101) 

    Newsletter - Tannis Beattie (242-7936) 

    Community Consultant - David Godwin (975-3379) 
 

REMEMBER— IT ONLY TAKES A LITTLE OF YOUR TIME 

TO MAKE A BIG DIFFERENCE IN YOUR COMMUNITY! 

Babysitter Listing 

Do you want your name removed or added to the babysitter list?  
Contact Tannis @ 242-7936.  

Kelsey Begg     Corey Fraser                   Kyla Campbell                                                                 
978-0912                      978-9726                       978-1137                                 
Age: 16                     Age: 12                          Age: 14                          
Cockburn                 Centennial                       Langevin                               
First Aid Certified            Babysitting Course           Babysitting Course

JULY 2 - AUGUST 18 

MONDAY-THURSDAY 1:30-5:30 p.m. & 6:00-9:00 p.m. & FRIDAY   1:30-5:30 p.m. 

This FREE program is for ALL youth ages 10 - 18 years old and offers a variety of   
activities. 

Now offering Girls Only, Arts Only and Sports Only  locations! 

Check out www.saskatoon.ca for the Youth Centre nearest you! 

LIONS SKATEPARK (UNSUPERVISED) 

OPEN DAILY 8:00 a.m. to Dusk 

Victoria Park 

LIONS SKATESITES (UNSUPERVISED) 

OPEN DAILY 8:00 a.m. to Dusk 

Cosmo Civic Centre (behind facility) 

Forest Park (adjacent to Centennial High School) 

Lakewood Park (beside Lakewood Civic Centre) 

W. W. Ashley Park (beside Lathey Pool) 

Umea Park (behind Lawson Civic Centre) 

WEEKDAY PLAYGROUND PROGRAM 

JUNE 28 - AUGUST 20 

MONDAY-THURSDAY   10:30 a.m—6 pm & FRIDAY 12:00-4:30 p.m. 

WEEKEND PADDLING POOL SUPERVISION: 

JULY 3 - AUGUST 15 

SATURDAY & SUNDAY    12:00-5:00 p.m. 

SPRAY PARKS June 1– Sept. 1 

Check out www.saskatoon.ca for the location nearest you. 

NOTE:  Draining and filling times vary for each pool.  Please check with staff at site to confirm 
hours of operation.  Paddling pools will not fill during  weather conditions 14 ºC or 
less and/or when raining heavily.  Programming will continue indoors. 


